The Lyerly Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting on Monday, April 11, 2016 at Lyerly Town Hall. Those in attendance were:

Josh Wyatt, Mayor
Ellen Wyatt
Robert Thompson, Jr.


APRIL 11, 2016


The meeting was called to order by Mayor Wyatt at 5:03 pm.

Everyone welcomed by Mayor Wyatt.

New Business:

Financial Reports – No Discussion

Approval of Minutes – Minutes could not be approved without councilmember Gwen Fisher, so that will be postponed until next the meeting.

Mayor Wyatt congratulated Town Clerk Sally Kerce for completing her Certified Municipal Clerk Training. She is the first clerk that we have had to complete this.

Fire Chief Retirement – Mayor Wyatt said that our current Fire Chief, Scott Jackson, has been Chief for 28 years and has decided to retire and we would like to recognize him and present him with a plaque.

Appointment of New Fire Chief –  Mayor Wyatt that he is appointing Ronald Stephens to this position. He has been with the Fire Department for some time now and before that he served with Powdersville, South Carolina.

Rescue Truck – Mayor Wyatt said that we were able to get the rescue truck that we talked about a few weeks ago. It is outside if everyone wants to walk out and look at it. Mayor Wyatt added that we were able to get it for $58,100. We are in the process now of getting it equipped and lettering on the side and putting it into service.

Ellen Wyatt made the motion to adjourn. Robert Thompson seconded. All in favor.
Meeting was adjourned at 5:13.




__________________________			______________________________
        Mayor					      Town Clerk
